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NEW SCHOOL WEBSITE AND APP 

 

We hope all parents have looked at the school’s new website. Almost all families have 

downloaded the App, but not quite everyone.  If you still have issues downloading the 

App, please inform Mrs Wilson.  There have been, as you would expect, a few teething 

problems!   If you have not tried to download it yet, please do.  Most communication 

from the school will be via the App. 

 

 

MR CONNOR SR. 

 

Mr Connor would like to convey his gratitude and thanks for all the good wishes he 

has received in the last week following his hip operation. 

After meeting his consultant last night, there have been some minor complications 

with his recovery, which will delay his return to school for another four weeks. 

Unsurprisingly, he contacts the school daily, and his enthusiasm remains unabated!  

 

 

CHARITY DONATION 

 

This week, the school received a copy of ‘News from Friends of Rosie.’  It is lovely to 

see the school’s name mentioned in the newsletter.  Again, thank you to everyone 

who supported the school’s Easter Egg Raffle. 

 

 



 

 

FOOTBALL 

 

A reminder to all children attending football club on Monday that they need to be 

wearing shinpads and trainers/Astro turf trainers. No studs are allowed. Also, 

children must be accompanied to and from the pitch itself. Thank you in 

anticipation.  

 

 

PE MATTERS 

Welcome back all from The PE Department. Just a few very important reminders: 

1. If your child’s name or initials are not already in their kit, please can it become 

part of their homework over the weekend? 

2. Children in the juniors should wear their long black socks for their double lesson 

(Tuesday for Yr. 3 and 4 and Friday for Yr. 5 and 6) and white socks for their single 

lesson. 

3. Children wearing earrings must either remove them for PE or cover them with 

tape, which parents need to provide. 

4. Children wearing religious bracelets must cover the bracelet for PE lessons with a 

sweatband 

For any queries regarding PE, please see Mr Busby or contact at 

s.busby@haleprepschool.co.uk 
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